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At Broomfield we believe uniform is important for several reasons: 
• promotes a sense of pride in the school; 

• promotes a feeling of community and belonging; 

• is practical and smart; 

• is not distracting in class (as fashion clothes might be); 

• makes pupils feel equal to their peers in terms of appearance; 

• is regarded as suitable, and good value for money, by most parents and carers; 

• has been designed with health and safety in mind. 

 

Non-compliance of the School Uniform Policy 

 

The Headteacher and school staff will expect all pupils to follow the school uniform policy 

and will discuss with pupils and/or parents breaches of the school’s rules on appearance or 

uniform. Pupils will be reminded of the uniform policy and asked to remove items or not to 

wear specific items the next day. If pupils do not comply with the school uniform policy the 

following day, consequences may take place, such as: 

 

• Confiscation of banned item(s) for collection by parent / carer  

• Having to wear spare uniform supplied by school for the day 

• Having to remove make-up or nail varnish using remover supplied by the school 

• Parents contacted and asked to bring in the appropriate clothing. 

 

The Local Advisory Board have asked that children attending Broomfield Primary School are 

to wear a uniform.  In line with Government guidance, the uniform is to be as cost friendly as 

possible for our families. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Uniform Policy 

The uniform policy requires that all children wear: 

White polo shirts, shirts or blouses. 

Navy Blue/Black trousers – navy is preferred. 

Red jumpers or cardigans – plain is acceptable or ones with the school logo on. 

Red checked summer dresses – may be worn in the warmer months. 

Navy/Black shorts – may be worn in the warmer months. 

Navy/black pinafore dresses. 

All children should have a named pair of indoor shoes to change into during the day.  Black 

plimsoles are preferred. Please check that these remain in good condition throughout the 

year. 

 

PE Kits: 

Children should attend school in their PE kits on their PE days.  PE kits are: 

Red polo or T-shirt (plain) 

Navy/Black shorts 

Indoor plimsoles – for indoor PE 

Trainers – if PE is outside 

In the colder weather, children may wear a tracksuit.  This should be navy/black and plain. 

*Football kits are not permitted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Jewellery  

• One pair of small sleeper or stud earrings is permissible. Pupils will need to remove 
these for PE and Swimming lessons or ideally not wear them for school on these days. 

• No rings /bangles/bracelets/necklaces (unless they are for a religious beliefs). 

• A standard watch is preferred rather than fitbits/smart watches. 

Nails  

• No acrylic/false nails.  

• No nail varnish is permitted.  

Hair 

• Simple black or red hair bands are preferred. 

• Hair colour should be natural, coloured hair dye/spray is not permitted. 

Outer Wear  

No gloves, scarves, hoodies, hats, cap or any other “outside wear” when inside the building. 

 

 

 


